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WasHinGTON, DC 20515

ENERGY AND COMMERCE House of Representatives PR
. Provo, UT O!:F\CE:
TWaghington, BC 20515 3549 N. UNVERSITY AVENUE, SUTE 275
(801) 922-5400
May 2, 2024
The Honorable Tom Cole
Chairman

Committee on Appropriations
H-307 The Capitol
Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Ranking Member

Committee on Appropriations
H-307 The Capitol
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Bureau of Reclamation for the Provo City Aquifer Recharge Project in
fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the city of Provo, located at 320 West
500 North, Provo, UT 84601. The funding would be used to development of aquifer water storage.

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because providing clean water to drought stricken
states is a critical use of government funding.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 1701(b)(8)
of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10381(b)(8)).

I certify that [ have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,
John R. Curtis

Member of Congress



